
LPA PTO MEETING 
April 4, 2017 10:00am 

Meeting called to order at 10:00am. 

In attendance: Mrs. Thayer, Erin Gulden, Melissa Woody, Robyn Cebulko, 
Brooke Abitabilo, Melissa, Kramer, Christy Bebee, Melinda Howell, Jeanine 
Bowker 

Motion to approve minutes from the December 6th meeting by Brooke 
Abitabilo Motion seconded by Melissa Woody. 

Sunshine Chair, Melinda Howell – shout out to the carnival, couldn’t have 
been a bigger success 

. 

Principal and Officer’s Reports 

Principal’s Report- Judith Thayer 

Kudos to the whole team and Melissa Woody for leading the carnival.  
Wev’e been wanting to do something like that for a long time. It took a 
leader, or someone wonderfully naïve, to head that up. ☺ It was wonderfully 
fun and I’ve heard nothing but great things. As I’m sure you’ve heard, I gave 
announced my retirement. I started 60 years ago this fall. No, not teaching, 
but thank you for looking properly shocked, 60 years ago I was a 
kindergartner!  I started teaching 44 years ago, then took 9 years off to be 
with my children, but taught for a total of 35 years. I’m ready for that 
change, looking forward to it in an amazing way. The day I got married I got 
a letter from my kindergarten teacher.  I started LPA with this kindergarten 
class, and I’m ending with their 8th grade class. I’ve been in St. John’s 
County for 21 years. Next Tuesday the 11th, there will be a community input 
meeting at 3:00pm to gather input for what leader you would like for LPA. 
SAC meeting will follow this meeting at 4:00pm. I’ll work until the end of 
June, will set all the schedules.  There will be a large pool of candidates 
from Fruit Cove, Creekside, Hartley all getting new principals. District makes 
decisions about who stays as far as assistant principals. Q – Are any of our 
assistant principals candidates? I’m not sure? 



Screenagers, growing up in the digital age.com outreach event to help kids 
in this internet age. Internet addiction is huge, wrecking our families and 
ensaring our children. The movie will be 1 hour and 6 mins long on May 2nd, 
at 6:00pm and it is free. 

FSA testing for 3rd grade is done, FSA testing starts again next Monday and 
will continue for the rest of the year. Volunteers will be limited to the 
afternoon only. 

President- Erin Gulden 

The school supplies website is ready to go, just need to put on Facebook. 
Those lists are the lists of supplies you will need. Scholarships were due 
Friday, but has been extended to Monday.  

1st Vice President- Erin Archer – absent  

2nd Vice President- Brooke Abitabilo- absent 

Melissa Woody 

People came! Total amount was $21,772.  Thought we might profit roughly 
$4,500, profit will be $15,718.08.  

Mrs. Bachann’s boat race was the winner of the pizza party. 

Treasurer- Melissa Kramer 

Yankee candle made a profit of $4,028.  

8th grade celebration.  Have $1,250 budgeted, Lori McGinness should be 
contacting you.  

Mrs. Rogers and Mrs. Lynch have a little bit of money to spend. Need to 
spend by April 30th. 

We are happy to announce we can give you $30,000 this year!  A result of a 
lot of hard work from a lot of people! 

k-1 playground, large drain in themiddle of the ground. County must help us 
lift that drain,  



Committee Reports 

Kelly, Teacher Appreciation– can’t be here. Well on her way. 

Old Business - none 

New Business – working on sprit wear for next year. Web store will be 
available, mid April through May 19th and then will be closed all summer. 
Will be open again for Wolf Greeting and will have some merchandise 
available at Wolf Greeting. There will be a hoodie and a magnet, girl shirt, 
boy shirt.  

Mrs. Badge is leaving. Mrs. Rapine is leaving. May have a math opening, 
but that’s it. 

Wolf Greetings 

August 8th – 6th-8th evening 

August 9th- 8:30am-10:00am 3rd-5th, K-2nd 10:30-noon 

Small but mighty committee heading up finding committee members for 
next year. Need new blood, especially K-3rd moms. 

Adjournment-10:36 am  

May 2nd, 10:00am next meeting 

May 11th, 6:00pm general meeting 


